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DIVISION MEMORANDUM  
No. _____,              s. 2020 
 

2020 OPLAN BALIK ESKWELA 
 
To:  Assistant Schools Division Superintendent  
 Chiefs of Division, CID and SGOD 
 Education Program Supervisors  
 Public Schools District Supervisors 
 SGOD Personnel 
 Public and Private School Principals/ Administrators 
 All Others Concerned  
 

1. Relative to the joint conduct of 2020 Brigada Eskwela (BE) and Oplan Balik 
Eskwela (OBE) dubbed as Bayanihan sa Paaralan 2020 which will run from June 
1 to August 29, 2020, this Office shall set up the OBE Public Assistance Command Center 
(OBE-PACC) through the 2020 Division Oplan Balik Eskwela Committee.  

 
2. The OBE shall continue to address frequently asked questions by parents and learners in 

relation to enrollment, attendance and other relevant DepEd policies, rules and 
regulations on class opening.  

 
3. The 2020 Division Oplan Balik Eskwela Committee shall be composed of: 

 
Chairperson:  Romeo M. Alip, PhD, CESO V 
   Schools Division Superintendent 
Co-Chairperson: Roland M. Fronda, EdD, CESE 
   Assistant Schools Division Superintendent 
Members:  Ramon C. Perez, SGOD Chief 
   Milagros M. Peñaflor, PhD, CID Chief 

Ilynne SJ. Samonte, EPS 
Andres C. Matawaran, EdD, EPS 
Atty. Jess Stanley A. Avila, Legal Officer 
Pilar C. Ignacio, AOV 
Richard M. Alboro, ITO  
Mar- Elen Fe G. Reñosa, EdD, SEPS/ Division Information Officer 

   Perlie Ann R. Torres, PDO/ Alternate Division Information Officer 
   

4. The OBE-PACC shall serve as an information and complaints processing and routing 
mechanism. Furthermore, it shall oversee the implementation of the OBE, address local 
concerns, set up hotlines for requests, suggestions and complaints and submit daily 
reports thru the OBE Ticketing System. 
 

5. Likewise, schools are directed to set up their own Remote OBE Help Desk during the 
implementation of OBE through their school hotline numbers and social media accounts 
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and to submit daily report to the SDO regarding the queries, complaints and concerns 
they received every 2:00pm thru http://bit.ly/2020_OBEBataan. 

 
6. SDO Bataan may be reached thru the following hotline numbers: 

 
Tel. Nos.  :  (047) 237-2102 / (047) 237-5222  

   (047) 791-5093/ (047) 791-4235 
Telefax  :  (047) 237-2102  
Smart  :  09618990682/ / 09618990683/ 09618990681 
Globe  :  09666593943/ 09054258045/ 09054258046 
Email  :  bataan@deped.gov.ph     
Facebook Account:   www.facebook.com/DepedBataan 
    www.facebook.com/DepEdTayoBataan  
 

7. For information and reference, kindly refer to DepEd Memorandum No. 53, s. 2020 (Joint 
Implementing Guidelines on the 2020 Brigada Eskwela and Oplan Balik Eskwela Relative 
to the Covid – 19 Situation) and DepEd Memorandum No. 14, s. 2020 (2020 Oplan Balik 
Eskwela). 
 

8. Wide dissemination of this Memorandum to all concerned is desired. 
 

 
 
 
 

ROMEO M. ALIP, PhD, CESO V 
Schools Division Superintendent 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

References:  DM 53, s. 2020 
      DO 15, s. 2020 
      
To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the following subjects: 

ADVOCAY  LEARNERS  
CAMPAIGN  PARTNERSHIP  
COMMITTEES  PROJECTS 
ENROLLMENT  SCHOOLS  
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